
BCC Band Boosters - March 26, 2013 
 

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:04 by President Greg Helmling. Also in 

attendance were Diana Sevilla, Pauline Helmling, Stephen Czarnecki, April McGinnis, Scott 

Stuifbergen, Mary Schnettler and acting secretary Carrie Sepeda. 

 

The minutes of the February 26, 2013, meeting were approved. 

 

TREASURER'S REPORT - April McGinnis reported that the boosters bank accounts 

have a balance of $3,631 at Sunrise (student accounts) and $24,693.02 at Citizens 

(booster account). Pauline Helmling moved that Treasurer's Report be approved. The 

motion was approved.   

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST - Greg Helmling reported that the Pancake Breakfast made a 

profit of $757.47 on total revenues of $2,355.05, including $1,266.00 in advance ticket 

sales, $739.00 in walk-up tickets, $171.60 in bake sale proceeds and $150 in table 

sponsorships. Students earned $2.69 for each advance ticket sold, a total of $568.37, and 

the boosters retained $189.10. Steve Czarnecki suggested that maybe next year we could 

have some kind of entertainment such as Irish music, and everyone that performs could 

get free tickets towards having an opportunity in the pie throwing. 

 

BAND BOUNCE - May 8-10. The theme is Faces of Central. We are looking for someone 

to coordinate this event. We need volunteers to sell 50/50, sell tickets at the door and 

work concessions. Mary Schnettler suggested we sell cookies this year instead of candy 

bars. April McGinnis suggested we sell water and power drinks instead of pop. 

 

BAND BANQUET - May 22. April McGinnis offered to coordinate this event. Pauline 

Helmling and Brenda Kaufman will do the decorating. Diana Sevilla will head up shadow 

boxes. Also Pauline Helmling suggested that we use senior pictures in their biography . 

 

BAND DIRECTORS REPORT - Scott Stuifbergen reported that registration for camp 

for this summer will be available the first week of May. Jazz Band will perform April 11 in 

Alma. April 20 is the Candle walk in remembrance of Autumn Elwell. June 2 is the Spring 

concert at the Friendship shell. June 7 is the trip to Cedar Point. 

 

NEW BUSINESS – Greg Helmling asked everyone to consider what boosters roles they 

would be interested in filling next year, and to find others who might fill a role. 

 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 30, 2013. Diana Sevilla moved that the meeting 

adjourn. The motion was approved and the meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm 

 

      - Submitted by Carrie Sepeda  


